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At the Public Meeting on Tuesday, September 20, 2005, the Township of Ocean Board of Education took the following 
action: 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 
 
Congratulations to JOCELYN B. SLOAN, for being recognized as a Semifinalist in the 2006 National Merit Scholarship 
Program.  More than 1.3 million juniors in over 21,000 U.S. high schools entered the 2006 National Merit Program by 
taking the 2004 Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship qualifying test.  JOCELYN was one of 16,000 Semifinalists in 
the 51st Annual National Merit Program. 

------------------------------------------------------------------- 
The Special Education Monitoring Summary was read.  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
1.  Finance –  Mr. John Oltarzewski 
 

 All bills on the regular Bill List for August/September and payroll were approved for payment. 
 

 The Board certified and accepted the monthly financial reports. 
 

 Appropriation Transfers in the 2005-06 General Fund 10 were approved. 
 

 The submission of the 2005-2006 No Child Left Behind Grant Application to the New Jersey Department of 
Education was approved. 

 
 Requests for Use of Facilities were approved. 

 
 Approval was given for the donation of two portable drinking fountains by the Spartan Football Club. 

 
 

2. Instruction & Education Committee –  Mrs. Janet Surmonte 
 

• Kristin Hall was approved to do an internship in counseling with Doreen Brown during the fall of 2005.  This will 
not interfere with her regular contractual duties. 

 
• Jeanna Corrigan was approved to do an internship in counseling with Doreen Brown during the 2005-2006 school 

year.  This will not interfere with her regular contractual duties. 
 

• Erin Johansen, Intermediate School Mathematics Teacher, was approved to do an internship with Candace 
Vasta, Intermediate School Assistant Principal.  This will not interfere with her regular contractual duties. 

 
• The following revised Out of District Tuitions, 2005-2006, were approved: 

 
School Students Classification  
Cancelled - DHS Reg. 
                    Middlesex 

1 ESERS Effective September 7, 2005 

Revised - Collier High School 1 ESERS Effective September 7, 2005 
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• The following Out of District private tuition placement was approved: 
 

School Students Classification  
Woodcliff Academy 2 ESERS Effective September 1 and 

September 14, 2005 
  

• The Ocean Township High School Fall Athletic Schedules were approved. 
 
• The Shore Conference Official Fees for the 2005-2006 school year were approved. 
 
• Jeanice Arcos, a Monmouth University student, was approved to student teach in the Intermediate School with 

Gail Plumeri, during the Fall 2005. 
 
• Monmouth University students were approved to observe in the district. 
 
• Linda Murray, a Rutgers University student, was approved to observe Mrs. Fyfe, Intermediate School Library, for 

150 hours. 
 
• Approval was given for the Stipulation of Settlement between the Township of Ocean School District and parents 

on behalf of one district student. 
 
• The following new job descriptions were approved: 

 Lead Teacher of Mathematics & Business Education, 7-8 
 Lead Teacher of Mathematics & Business Education, 9-12 

 
 
3. Personnel Committee– Mrs. Denise Parlamas 
 

• Approval was given to issue the following contracts:  
  

Michael Pullano TV Productions 
High School 

Effective:  October 1, 2005 

Meridyth Mazer Social Studies 
High School 

Pending Certification 

Rochelle Domanski Behaviorist 
Districtwide 

Effective:  September 1, 2005 

Lorri Reines Computer Lab Assistant 
Intermediate School 

Effective:  September 1, 2005 

Robert Curran Health & Physical Education 
Intermediate School 

Effective:  October 1, 2005 

Brienne Gilvary Instructional Assistant 
Ocean Twp. Elementary 

Effective:  October 1, 2005 

Robert Klinger Language Arts/Reading (6th grade) 
Intermediate School 

Pending Certification 

 
• Approval was given to revise the following contracts:  
  

Derrick G. Terrell Custodian 
Intermediate School 

Effective:  October 1, 2005 

Eileen Mervine Science Teacher 
Intermediate School 

Effective:  September 1, 2005 

Elizabeth Hlatky-Nowak Instructional Assistant 
High School 

Effective:  October 1, 2005 

 
• A Leave of Absence was approved for Lisa M. Snedeker, Instructional Assistant, for the 2005-2006 school 

year (no salary, no benefits). 
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• Martin Lefsky was approved as the Affirmative Action Officer/504 for the 2005-2006 school year. 

 
• Approval was given for the retirement of Ken Parker, Head Custodian, effective November 1, 2005. 
 
• The resignation of Patrice Brown, Instructional Assistant, Ocean Township Elementary School, effective 

August 26, 2005, was approved. 
 
• The resignation of Linda Oliva, Instructional Assistant, effective September 1, 2005, was approved. 
 
• Regina Basilone was approved as the Italian Club Advisor for the 2005-2006 school year. 
 
• Joseph Palumbo was approved as Student Council Advisor at the Intermediate School for the 2005-2006 

school year. 
 
• Lindsay Wagner was approved as Assistant Forensics Advisor for the 2005-2006 school year. 
 
• Tara DeAngelis was approved as a volunteer coach for the field hockey team. 
 
• The following were approved as Substitute Playground Supervisors: 

 
Kelly DeSarno Wayside School 
Deborah Ann Carascia     Ocean Township Elementary School 

 
• The following substitute Instructional Assistants were approved: 

  
Anita Rainford 
Maureen Clare 
Stephanie Henderson 
Alyson MacFarland 

    
• Approval was given for the transfer of Cosimo Massimino, Custodian, Wanamassa School, to the position of 

Mail Clerk/Custodial/Delivery Person, effective September 6, 2005. 
 

• The following substitute Custodians were approved: 
 

Geni Nolasco 
Nestor Perez 
Michael DePonte 

 
• Substitute Teachers were approved. 

 
4. Planning & Construction Committee – Mr. Arthur Mahoney  
 

• Change Orders were approved for the Administration Building roof replacement. 
 
• Renovations of the High School Auto Shop Project were approved.  

 
 
 
 

The next regular meeting of the Township of Ocean 
Board of Education will be held on Tuesday, October 18, 2005  
at  8:00 p.m. in the Auditorium of the Administration Building  
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